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September, 2020

Dear Friends, 
	 “Be still and know that I am God.”  This simple but profound sentiment expresses my 
deepest and most heartfelt belief.  In the past seven months of  chaotic and unpredictable events 
brought about through the global COVID-19 Pandemic, I continue to hold firm to trusting in 
the infinite wisdom, mercy, and justice of  our Creator. I remind myself  daily, “Be still.  Listen to 
the inner voice that compels us to pay attention to one another.  Be still.  Hear the whispers that 
give us strength and courage and faith.  Be still. Know that you are never alone, no matter how 
isolated and removed you may feel.  Be still and embrace the stillness with hope.”
	 A very brief  recap of  the state of  the Handmaid USA Province finds us in a situation 
that we have never previously experienced.  Our ministries continue to struggle with the 
difficulties that have presented themselves as a result of  the COVID-19 Pandemic.  We were 
mandated to close the doors to our school in Wyncote and jump head first into virtual teaching 
and learning; we were forced to cancel all of  our retreats and programs at Saint Raphaela Center 
and have not had an income at the Center since March, 2020.  Our sisters who serve the public 
from our ministries in Philadelphia, Haverford, Miami, and Athens have had very limited access 
to those who depend on them.   In short, we are struggling.  
	 This pandemic has taken a significant toll on our revenue sources. Income, fees for 
service, and fundraising endeavors are suffering.  Contributions to our annual fund are down 
by more than 50% and our grant-seeking endeavors have seen a drop of  $50,000 from our 
previous fiscal year.  All of  this having been mentioned, you will see through the pages of  this 
report the efforts our sisters have made and are continuing to make in order to move forward.  
Undoubtedly you will also see the outpouring of  support we have received from you, our friends 
and supporters.  Though the numbers may be down, our spirits are lifted.
	 With little time for preparation, we have had to use our resources wisely.  And we have 
had to trust God amid the confusing world in which we are living.  In many ways, despite the 
hardships, it has been a blessing.  Through the world’s suffering, we see and experience how 
very intertwined our lives are, and we have come to more deeply appreciate the fragility and 
preciousness of  life and good health. 
	 I ask as you review this Annual Report to consider the works of  the sisters and those we 
serve.  I ask you also to stay connected with us.  Despite our need to follow the rules for physical 
distance today, I pray that we can and will stay connected and united in our hearts, and that in 
the near future we will once again be able to enjoy a loving embrace and a warm handshake.   
	 Knowing that our financial picture has suffered, we are keenly aware that yours may 
have suffered, as well. And yet, we know that some have not felt a financial hardship. With this 
in mind, should you find it possible to make a gift to the Handmaids, please know how deeply 
appreciative we would be.  Your commitment to our mission and ministries has never been as 
critical as it is at this moment.  We are profoundly grateful for your trust, your goodwill, and 
your willingness to walk in solidarity with us.  We could not embark on this journey without you.  
Please know that you remain in our prayers.
					   
				    		  With gratitude and love,

						      Belén Escauriaza, acj
						      Provincial Superior, USA Province
						      Handmaids of  the Sacred Heart of  Jesus
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While the COVID-19 pandemic has created isolation, 
job loss, and increased health concerns, the Handmaid 
community in Athens, Georgia, has expanded its mission 
to assist those who are suffering from the effects of this 
unwelcome and deadly virus. 

In partnership with the Georgia Department of Public 
Health, the sisters have hosted four COVID-19 testing 
times at Oasis Católico Santa Rafaela.  The last one 
had more than one hundred people receiving a test.   
According to statistics from the department, Clarke 
County, which encompasses Athens, had registered 
nearly 5,000 cases of those infected by the virus 
throughout September.

Also meeting with many different Latino groups and 
Clarke County government agencies, the sisters have 
evaluated and planned ways to collaborate and offer 
assistance during this pandemic.  Among the many 
concerns facing their community — tenant rights and 
eviction, education, and limited health resources, food 
insecurity topped the list.  

As a result, the sisters’ monthly food distribution has 
doubled from once to twice a month and on average  
provide more than 10,000 pounds of food to about one 
hundred families within the Athens area.  That amount 

of food is enough to feed four hundred and fifty 
people, two thirds of whom are children. The 
sisters have continued their twice weekly egg 
distribution and have coordinated with volunteer 
families who provide and deliver sandwiches and 
the other food staples.  The sisters emergency 
food shelves are stocked with rice and beans for 
those in urgent need.

For those individuals and families who have 
contracted the virus, as well as those who 
have been directly affected through job loss, 
the Handmaids have offered financial support 
through providing assistance with rental 
payments and utility bills.

As the school year commenced, Clarke County 
School District announced that its students 
would begin school virtually.  Nearly 10% of the 

Health officials conduct COVID-19 testing at Oasis Católico Santa Rafaela.

 Taking Care  of Each Other



Page 5    

 Taking Care  of Each Other
The Handmaids in Athens offer help and hope

families at Oasis do not have access to the internet, 
and as a result, the Handmaids are advocating for 
these students so that the district will provide them 
with hotspots.  Additionally, the sisters at Oasis 
have made Wi-Fi available to the students during 
the day and have extended its Wi-Fi coverage to 
reach the parking lot and halfway to its soccer 
field.  This allows for the sisters to provide space for 
outdoor classes and a way to safely help children 
who have technical problems with their devices or 
connectivity.

Instead of in-person tutoring, Oasis has begun to 
offer virtual support to its students.  In its first two 
weeks of opening its fall registration, the program 
has had more than 130 volunteers from the 
University of Georgia sign up to be tutors.  

While the challenges of the Coronavirus Pandemic 

continue and will be felt far into the coming months, 
the Handmaids remain steady in their support and 
true to their mission in “offering all that we are 
and have” to the people of God.  As Pope Francis 
reminded in his September 16th general audience 
address, “To emerge from a pandemic, we need 
to look after and care for each other.  Caring is a 
golden rule of our nature as human beings.”

Students take part in virtual classes at Oasis.
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After closing its doors and 
undertaking virtual learning in 
March, 2020, the Handmaid school 
in Wyncote set out to handle 
the challenge of the COVID-19 
pandemic by instituting rigorous 
guidelines and procedures in order to 
be poised to reopen in September. 

To begin their work, school 
administrators established a 
Pandemic Response Task Force, 
made up of volunteer medical, legal, 
and business leaders from within the 
community to address the best way 
to safely bring students and teachers 
back to campus.

Consistent with the guidance 
from the American Academy 
of Pediatrics, and following 
the Pennsylvania Department of 
Education Phased School Reopening 
Health and Safety Plan, the school 
embarked on a vigorous effort to 
restructure its physical teaching 
spaces and health initiatives.  Among 

the key elements are:
•	 facilities cleaning, sanitizing, 

disinfecting, and ventilation;
•	 safety protocols including 

masking, social distancing, 
restricting use of congregate 
settings, hygiene practices;

•	 monitoring student and staff 
health.

All of these measures are congruent 
with the Handmaid philosophy 
of education and address the 
three pillars of the school’s 

ncillae-
ssumpta
cademyA

educational foundation: academic 
excellence, differentiated instruction, 
and collaboration in teaching and 
learning.

Recognizing  that the commitment to 
educating the whole child goes well 
beyond the academic experience, 
the school is dedicated to serving 
the social, emotional, psychological, 
and spiritual needs of its students. It 
is believed that this is best achieved 
by bringing students back to campus 
and safeguarding them with good 
health and safety protocols.  While 
the school looks forward to in-person 
teaching and learning, it has offered 
the provision of virtual learning to 
those families who prefer it.  

The efforts being made will have 
other challenges and may not be 
perfect.  But they are well worth the 
benefits of seeing the happy faces 
of  students as they learn, laugh, 
and live together again in the AAA 
community.

“The teaching in our schools is more than a profession; it is a priestly function.”
											                         St. Raphaela Mary

COVID-19 Response
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“The teaching in our schools is more than a profession; it is a priestly function.”
											                         St. Raphaela Mary

Ask any woman who has given 
birth to describe her feelings 
during pregnancy and you will 
get a barrage of responses from 
euphoria to emotional upheaval 
- and everything in between. 
Those days and months spent 
waiting for a precious new arrival 
are oftentimes accompanied by 
a multitude of questions and 
concerns that arise, and add to a 
certain sense of nervousness and 
apprehension. 

As a pregnancy counselor and 
social worker at the Archdiocese 
of Philadelphia Catholic Social 
Services/Family Services, Sister 
Cam Banh knows all too well the 
familiar scenario of expectant 
mothers.  Working in two locations, 
Holy Redeemer School and St. 
Thomas Aquinas Church/School, 
she is responsible for meeting with 
women whose pregnancies include 
not only the typical pre-natal 
concerns, but oftentimes other life 
challenges, as well.

Many of her clients are immigrants 
who do not currently have legal 
status; some are single mothers.  
But for Sr. Cam, her greatest 
concern is that regardless of the 
mother’s situation she has access 
to good health care in order to give 
birth to a healthy baby. 

In March, 2020, everything took 
a turn and Sr. Cam was no longer 
able to meet in-person and advise 
her caseload of expectant mothers.  
With the advent of the COVID-19 
pandemic, offices were closed, and 
Sr. Cam had to resort to working 
remotely from home. “I made 

a lot of phone calls primarily to 
encourage my clients to keep their 
medical appointments,” she recalls.  
“Most of them asked if I could be 
present with them and obviously, I 
agreed.  It was important that they 
have me available to assist with 
language translation and to provide 
moral support.”

The pandemic added to the fears 
of any expectant mother.  What 
happens to my baby if I get the 
virus?  The hesitation and panic 
of leaving the home and going 
outside or coming into contact 
with a person carrying the virus 
contributed to an increase in their 
anxiety.   

But additionally, because of their 
extenuating circumstances - the 
inability to work; the inability to 
collect unemployment insurance; 
being disqualified for emergency 
medical assistance due to an 
absence of proof of income — 

added to the level of stress many 
were experiencing.

According to Sr. Cam, “My 
level of stress also rose.  The 
problems these women were facing 
contributed to my anxiety to try 
to figure out how to assist them.  
I found myself spending hours 
on the phone trying to reassure 
them, consoling them, and offering 
whatever type of support they 
seemed to need.”  In early April, 
Sr. Cam  began attending the pre-
natal health care appointments 
with her clients.  Having her 
present allayed their fears and 
allowed them to feel “not alone.” 
As she listened patiently and with 
compassionate understanding, Sr. 
Cam found herself united in love 
and trust with scores of vulnerable 
women.  

Ever mindful of the Handmaid 
mission and vision, Sr. Cam 
embraced the difficulty of her 
tasks with hope and hospitality, 
and with the knowledge of God’s 
infinite mercy, grace, and kindness.  
And while there were times when 
answers were not always readily 
available, Sr. Cam stayed faithful 
and gave to those in her care the 
hope and promise of a future 
beyond the pandemic and with the 
joy of a new life they had been 
called to bear. 

  Expecting in an Unexpected Time     			   How Sister Cam Banh Supports Pregnant Women During the Pandemic

Sr. Cam Banh, acj
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Nhan Nguyen is a novice with the Handmaids of the Sacred Heart of Jesus, USA Province.  Living in the novitiate in 
Bolivia for the past year, Nhan has experienced the COVID-19 pandemic situation with many of the same mandates and 
prohibitions that have been in place in the United States.  She reports that on March 12, 2020, the President of Bolivia 
announced a national quarantine, followed by the cancellation of all flights, the suspension of all school classes and all 
private and public transportation, and the prohibition of public gatherings, liturgical celebrations, and all other church 
activities.  Stay-at-home measures were set in place and a mandate including social distancing, and the use of masks 
and alcohol spray in public were implemented.  Additionally, in the Handmaid community the sisters added their own 
protective measures — among them disinfecting (changing clothes, shoes, and showering) before entering the house and 
decontaminating all foods and bags brought from the outside.

United in mission with the Bolivia-Peru province and the Institute, the community in Cochabamba sponsors Iriandes, a 
school (Kindergarten -grade 12), a retreat house, and the family ACJ. These apostolic works have filled the sisters with 
joy in service of the people and in the evangelization of the Good News. Once the quarantine began, their ministries 
were severely impacted.  Sr. Nhan explains, “It felt so strange to be at a distance with one another and with such 
limited physical contact. We witnessed the quick spread of virus and the increase in the number of contaminated cases 
and deaths.  We saw firsthand the economic crisis (no jobs, no money, no food), and the lack of medical services and 
attention. Our sisters were desperate to help and felt more than ever the need to offer support and to accompany those 
who had been most affected by the pandemic. Despite many limitations, difficulties, and fears, we looked for a possible 
way to reach out to others, to continue our mission, and to seek and respond to God’s presence and Christ’s mission in 
all things.”   There have been many challenges, but the sisters have managed to find innovative solutions to continue their 
work.  Here are a few examples: 

We were forced to stop going to Las Lomas, a poor village on the mountain, 
south of Cochabamba, due to the lockdown restrictions and having no public 
transportation to get there. As time passed, the situation became worse.  People 
were losing their jobs and income resulting in little or no food on the table daily. 

 
We couldn’t stay still and asked the San Lucas Foundation (a community-based 
health service in the peri-urban and rural area of Cochabamba) whether they 
would permit us to travel with them by ambulance to Las Lomas. They agreed, 
but only one person was permitted to accompany their team of the doctors. On 
the first trip, one of our sisters, Stefanny Coronel, was able to get to Las Lomas 
and brought with her money to distribute to those in need. While the doctors saw 
their patients, she hiked her way to the families. Having less than two hours to 
accomplish her mission, Sr. Stefanny realized it was not enough.  A second plan 
was then devised.  After searching through different means we managed to arrange for a commander of the Cochabamba 
Navy to assist us.  This time we were able to have four novices who were armed with dozens of food bags plus money. 
The food bags we had prepared contained rice, noodles, and vegetables and fruits from our own little farm. 

For the most part we have been unable to offer retreats at our retreat house, although we were happy to serve a small 
religious community of six sisters and one private retreatant.  To do this, we separated our prayer spaces, and redesigned 
the ways in which clothes were laundered and meals were prepared and served.

 
Eventually, our retreat house was able to be “repurposed” offering a safe haven for a family beseiged by a domestic 
violence situation.  A woman called us for help because her husband had wounded her several times with a knife in an 
attempt to kill her.  We were able to provide a safe place to care for the family for two weeks before they were able to 
shelter at a center that helps those dealing with domestic violence.  During this time, the mother learned how to read, how 
to write her name, and how to knit. We later created a pandemic project mission in Las Lomas to continue accompanying 
and helping those who are suffering this type of abuse and have few alternatives.

 CHALLENGE

 SOLUTION

 CHALLENGE

 SOLUTION

At lower left, Nhan is pictured with the 
Commander of the Cochabamba Navy.

Nhan’s Stories
                                      		 Coping With the Pandemic in Bolivia
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In Bolivia, the school year runs from February to the first week of December. Our 
school was closed in March due to the pandemic, just a month after we opened for 
the year. 

Despite the difficulties of not having consistent internet access, the resignation 
of some teachers, and some parental complaints, we successfully managed to 
have all virtual classes for our students. Together with the community, we have 
accompanied and listened to our professors and staff members through meetings 
and phone calls. Desiring to bring Christ to the homes of the families of our school, 
we discerned the ways to accompany the educational community. The idea of 
broadcasting adorations, prayer services, and Eucharistic celebrations through 
Facebook, Zoom, or Meet was born, and we began broadcasting Adoration on 
Facebook every Thursday. We have invited the Little Worshipers — those at the 
primary level and their families to participate in our Adoration with the slogan “In 
this quarantine we are all Little Worshipers”. Later, we changed the transmission 
from Facebook to Zoom, which allows children to interact during the Adoration. 

When many parents could no longer afford to pay for their children’s tuition and 
protested that the tuition be reduced by 50%,  the sisters and the school managed 
to find a way to pay our professors and staff members on time. As a result, the 
school debt has increased each month and we are faced with major financial 
problems. 

In a similar situation, the sisters offered a space in the building that housed former novices to a  mother (Marisabel) and her 
two children (José and Paz), because her husband (German) works at a hospital where the cases of COVID-19 are high.  
For their health and protection from the virus, the family stayed separated from German for more than 4 months, finally 
returning home when the fear of potential infection had subsided significantly.

 CHALLENGE

 SOLUTION

Making matters worse, suddenly, on August 2nd, the Bolivian government announced the closure of the 2020 school year 
for both public and private education. Chaos ensued and many private schools declared an emergency closing down their 

schools due to their inability to cover administrative costs and teachers’ salaries. 
However, the sisters could not abandon the professors and staff members (whom 
they regard as family) and within a week of the closure announcement, they called 
for the meeting with their school administration and all the professors, looking 
for an alternative way to continue virtual learning.  During the meeting, both the 
administrators and professors agreed to share a portion of their income with the 
school service staff members who are not able to work. The sisters were obviously 
happy to witness such a gesture of solidarity among the school personnel and 
created a new program with all courses for all grade levels. They began classes, 
but need an additional two hundred students to register in order to pay the 
minimum salaries for professors and staffs.  The sisters are determined not to lose 
hope.  For the novice Nhan, the image of the boat facing the storm (Matthew 8:23-

27) comes to mind.  “We are all in the same boat, facing the storm, but Jesus also is there with us. Jesus said, ‘You of 
little faith, why are you so afraid?’  As we walk by faith and trust that God is accompanying us, all we can do is to hold tight 
to our faith and walk together with Jesus through the storm.” 

Throughout the pandemic, the sisters have had the unbridled support of the Family ACJ — those who walk with faith with 
the Handmaids; those who have unselfishly offered food, clothing, and other necessities to their neighbors as needed. 
United in prayer and apostolic work, these faithful members share in the Handmaid mission not only in service, but also in 
spirit.

In summing up the pandemic and its effects on the Bolivian community in Cochabamba, Nhan recognizes that the 
quarantine situation moved the sisters to react quickly in response to the community’s needs. Developing plans and 
solutions and thinking “outside of the box” were essential to their apostolic work — work that has filled them with joy 
in service of the people and in the evangelization of the Good News. Missing the physical closeness of the community 
continues to be a great hardship for the sisters, who so lovingly want to embrace their community not only offering help, 
but hugs. As Nhan states, “We work and entrust all members of the community into the hands of God, in action and in 
prayer. Through our apostolic works, in our community life, and in our daily adoration, we are able to live the Eucharist 
more vividly.”
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SAINT RAPHAELA CENTER
A TIME AND A PLACE FOR GOD
HAVERFORD, PA

A ministry sponsored by the Handmaids of the 
Sacred Heart of Jesus
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Gifts of $1,000 and above

Anonymous
Paul Burgmayer
Kathryn Gray
Tom Labrosiano
Marian Mullahy
Raymond Rola and Agnes Kan
Deacon David Schaffer
Paul and Kathleen Selvaggi
Jack and Fran Shutack
St. John Neumann Parishioners

Gifts of  $500 to $999

Maria Biddle
Ed and Sue Buck
Episcopal Diocese of PA 
IHM Sisters
Jacques and Marie Phelan Gordon
Rita Higgins
Barbara Lee
Reverend John Lyons
Paul Ryan and Winnie Doyle
Oliver and Christine Strickland
Zen Center of Philadelphia

Gifts of $100 to $499

Peter Anninos
Richard and Marlene Anthony
Rebecca Bergh
Barbara Bibby
Mary Bracken
Tom and Mary Breslin
G. Lawrence Buhl
Noreen Cherry
Betty Costello
John D. Cipollone, Jr. 
   IMO Lena Cipollene and 
   Mildred Bianco
Joseph and Melinda Daly
Patricia Deitz
Deborah Donnelly
Eileen Ellis
Dennis Fisher
Marie Flemming
Maria Franks
Kathy Garrett
Michele Geraghty
John Gruber
Ana Victoria Guizado
Margery Hall
Kerry Henkels
Lisa Hibberd
Judith Hoechner
Deirdre Kelly
Linda Koman

Gifts of $100 to $499 
-Continued-

Abigail Lang
Mary Therese Lysaught
Deacon Jim and Sharon Mahar
Jeanette Maisano 
Hon-Wah Man and Emily Fung
Carol Mancini 
Kathryn Mariani
Michael and Taylor Martin
Melissa Mazur
William Melville
Jack O’Shea
Diane Olmstead
Patricia Panzera
Sister Marie-Bernadette Pape, RSM
Rosemary Parsons
Barbara Pezick
Reverend William Pierce
Pietrina Raccuglia
Ken Reber
Reverend Donald Reilly
Kathleen Regele
Catherine Rossi
Bourne Ruthrauff
Dick and Ellen Ryan
Francis and Ann Marie Sellito
Maribeth Silvaney 
Madge Sorendino
St. Francis of Assisi Group -Louise Verna
Marie Walker
Alfred and Mary Beth Wolanin

Gifts to $100
Alice Antonelli
Joan Aspan
Kristina Balten
Ernest and Elizabeth Beck 
Ann Bell
Patricia Bodine
Dorie Borowski
Anne Marie Borneman
Joseph and Dorotha Boroski 
Jack and Joanne Bramley
Cara Brindley
Erin Breen
Dennis and Mary Carney
Molly Carson
Gail Castafero
Carol Cherry
Claire A. Chovanes
Loretta Ciarrocchi
John Cipollone
Nancy Clemens
Richard and Barbara Cogshall
Kevin and Patricia Crenny
Barbara Cresswell
Joan Darcy

Donors to Saint Raphaela Center

We LwVE Our 
Volunteers

Where might you find some of the most 
dedicated and hard-working friends of 
the Handmaids?  Look no further than at 
the Saint Raphaela Center in Haverford, 
PA.  Handling almost anything — from 
answering phones and planting flowers, 
to providing the beautiful music for 
our Taize Prayer Services, presiding 
over liturgies, directing retreats, and 
facilitating programs, these thoughtful 
and caring friends generously share 
their time and talents to help make the 
Center a warm and welcoming place 
for our guests. We are beyond grateful 
for their many acts of kindness.

Marcus Alalay
Rebecca Bergh
Cara Brindley
Sean Burman
Carol Buono

Nicholas Collura
Paul Cushing
Joan Darcy

Angie DiMedio
Rev. Ray Donalson, SJ

Winnie Doyle
Rev. Bernard Farley

Kathy Garrett
Marie Gillian 
Diane Griffin

Rev. Dan Joyce, SJ
Sr. Fran Kane, SSJ

Cathy Ludwig
Veronica Luke

Mary Jane Magee
Jeanette Maisano
Kathryn Mariani

Mary Ann McKeone
Bill Melville
Mai thi Ngo

Catherine Nguyen
Walter Perry

Joan Pudimott
Kathy Ralph
Helen Ryan

Deacon David Schaffer
Joanne Trout

Bob Trout
Chelsea Wallace

Jeff Wallace
Leandra Wynne
Miriam Zimmer
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Gifts to $100
-Continued-

Matthew G. Davis
Louis and Mary Ann DeAngelo
Jennifer Diaz-Arrastia
Bernadette Dierkes
Alyssa Duffner
Debbie Erthal
Ray and Linda Facciolo
Carlo Faragalli
Cathy Fasy
Elaine Gartland
Thomas Gerard
Christine Gibson
Karen Gibson
Ken Goldstein
Gillian Grannum
Diana Griffen
Katie Grilli
Claire Gueriera
Geraldine Harchut
Regina Hearn
Mary Pat Heilmann
Chris Hennessy
Reverend Thomas Higgins
Eileen Hughes
Sandra Isolino
Anita Iyengar 
William and Lois John
Dorothy Jones
Katie Keating
Susan Kinkaid 

Gifts to $100
-Continued-

Elizabeth Kithuva
Catherine (Kay) Koenig
Natalie Konrad
Lee Lancaster
Ann Liberona
Evelyn T. Lynch
Ashleigh Linkenheimer
Robert Lord-Schell
Rosemarie Lorenz
Mary Jane Magee
Carl and Patricia Mehalick
Kathleen Makoid
Sister Mary Christella Mitchell, RSM
Bridie Maura McCafferty
Little Flower High School -Joseph McCaffrey
Lisa McCarthy
Mary Kate McCoog 
Meg McKenna
Celia Mooney
Anita Nardone
Cara Nardone
Mary Lynn Nazzaro
Mai Thi Ngo
Ellen Nieman
Martin and Nancy Niverth
Elizabeth Norris
Rosanne Orchon
Mary Anne Palmer 
Sister Marie-Bernadette Pape, RSM
Lea Petitti

Gifts to $100
-Continued-

Lizzie Piet
Mary Lou Power
Annmarie Puliti
Theresa Quigley
Mary Rached
Ken Reber
Anne Reimel
Wendella M. Ricker
Patricia Rizzo
Alicia Ryberg
Maryann Salib
Julia Sanelli
Donna Saulino
Jo Ann Schluckebier
Susan Scott
Martin and Gloria Sheeron
Lawanda Sheridan
Josephine Diane Shull
Sisters of Mercy
Thomas Smedile
Patricia Snead
Janelle Spedding
Mary Sullivan
Theresa Ta
John Tully
Rosemary Volt
Chelsea Wallace
Denny Waxman
Sarah Winn
Leandra Wynne
Joanne Young
Jennifer Yuzuk
Miriam Zimmer
Sandra Colaianni Zuggi

 Additional Contributions
Saint Raphaela Center deeply appreciates 
the in-kind offerings made to the Center by 
Sr. Angela Felin, RSM, Ward and Kathy 
Fitzgerald, Riddle Village, Villanova 
University, and our anonymous donors.

Saint Raphaela Center is grateful to the 
participants of Race in America:Virtual 
Book Club, as well as other friends of 
the Center for a contribution of $595.00.  
(100% of the proceeds from this SRC 
sponsored program plus other gifts  were 
donated to the Equal Justice Initiative.)  

Due to the cancellation of all programs 
and retreats, many subscribers contributed 
all or a portion of the deposit fees to Saint 
Raphaela Center.  The Center is grateful 
for the generosity, understanding, and 
compassion extended by so many groups 
in regard to our policy regarding deposits.  
Thank you!

Donors to Saint Raphaela Center

Local artist Marie Gilligan volunteers her time and expertise repainting the 
Center’s statues.
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The Handmaids’ response to the abject poverty in 
El Salvador and the now present-day reality due to 
the COVID-19 pandemic is rooted in the core values 
that Saint Raphaela Mary and her sister instilled in 
the Community over one hundred and forty years 
ago. From the time they were children, the Handmaid 
foundress and her sister, Dolores, learned from their 
parents that in blessing others with works of mercy, 
they in turn were blessed. This labor of love continues 
to the present day through the commitment that the 
Handmaids have in El Salvador through Project FIAT. 

Out of the realization that public transportation halted 
and the President’s mandatory in house quarantine 
to the entire country of El Salvador moved us to take 
action in a variety of ways. The first action was to 
continue providing the volunteer house employees 
with their full salary, even though they were unable 
to work. We also wanted to come to the aid of the 
other non-full time workers who rely solely on the 
presence of the Project FIAT volunteers as their only 
means of support. Every fifteen days we arrange for 
these workers to receive a modest stipend along with 

rice, beans, 
sugar, and 
corn meal to 
help alleviate 
some of their 
suffering 
through these 
difficult times. 
In addition, 
private 
transportation 
is arranged 
for the two 
volunteer 
house 
watchmen 

Core Values
who take turns working 
four straight 24 hour shifts.

Another important work 
of mercy dear to the 
hearts of the Handmaids is 
education. This is evident 
in our cooperation with 
the school in Las Delicias 
as we support the teachers 
and children with books, 
study aids, materials and 
tutors. We also share the 
frustration of the parents 
and students alike as they 
struggle to learn virtually 
under difficult circumstances such as lack of internet 
and audio visual equipment. Students left on their 
own to learn has been increasingly challenging and 
resulting in many abandoning their education. 

s the Handmaids continue their 
work in El Salvador, there remains a 
gratitude to all donors contributing to 
facilitate these community responses, 
in particular, the response towards 

the food program. Due to the COVID-19 restrictions, 
the food program was unable to continue providing 
hot meals. Thanks to the financial support of our 
donors, we have extended the food program to 
include as many as ninety men, women, and children. 
Every fifteen days volunteers from the village of Las 
Delicias prepare bags of needed staples which are then 
distributed to those participating in the program.

As the Handmaids continue to respond to the 
COVID-19 crisis in El Salvador may God bless them 
with graced energy and fortitude as they go forward in 
this labor of love.

A

Rooted in
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Gifts of $10,000 and above

California Community Foundation
Thomas and Monica Forst
Steven and Francesca Molinari
Liz Nolan

Gifts of $1,000 - $9,999

Anonymous (2)
Archdiocese of Philadelphia
Jeffrey W. Barker
Lisa Blackburn
Michael D. Campo
Elizabeth Jean DelRosario
Robert DeNault
Diocese of Camden
Asma Furniturewala
Caithlin G. Grimes
Monica Guzman
Edward and Trish Hendel
James Holterman
Robert and Roberta Hoyt
John W. King
Joan D. Lambert
Joe and Pat Minehan
Most Blessed Sacrament Church
Jolene O’Brien-Miller
Milton O’Brien
Our Lady of Good Counsel   
      High School
Dan and Gretchen Parry
Michael and Jennifer Pusateri
Ann Roussel
Deacon David Schaffer
Sellol Inc
St. Cletus Church #384
St. Paul’s Catholic Church
The Charles Delmar 
     Foundation
Jerome and Eileen Zaleski

Gifts of $500 - $999

Guy and Katherine Alloway
Guy Anderson
Anonymous 
Thomas and Barbara Burke
Scott and Camille Goodby  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Hoffman Tool & Die
Steven and Cynthia Lawson
Wade A. Lovell

Gifts of $500 - $999
-Continued-

Jose and Debbie Moreno  
   IHO Sr. Gloria Petrone, acj
Maryanne M. Parsons
James and Laura Roberts
Edward and Paula Schwabenland
Patrick and Marian Walsh
James and Deborah Young

Gifts of $100 - $499
Susan Loesch Adams
Bank of America  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Lisa Barksdale  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Kari Barrett
Scott and Amanda Beckwith
Joseph and Siobhan Bertone
Christi Bonner
Thomas and Cynthia Bottini       
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Howard and Carolyn Braithwaite
Dennis D. Brogan
Marilyn Bush  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Peter and Susan Callahan
Ricardo and Tere Cardenas
Computer Systems Center 
     Incorporated-CSCI  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
David and Gail Costantini
James and Kathleen Costello
James and Teresa Curtin
Nicholas E. Danter
Joseph and Shelley Doan  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Heather Doan  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Allen E. Dorsey
John and Maureen Doyle
Janice N. Dubray
Matthew S. Durkin
Laura Esposito
Maria Fernandez
John and Kathleen Finnegan
Thomas and Kimberly Finnerty
John and Lucy Gift
Robert Goeltz

Gifts of $100 - $499
-Continued-

Donald and Ellie Goodby      
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Jacques and Marie Gordon
Jeffrey and Amanda Groff
Edward and Lynne Hanel     
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Elizabeth Harding  
   IMO Maureen Byrne
Haley Hendel
Jamie B. Hendel
Larry Hendel
Amanda Hershey
Lauren Hilterbrant  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Jeff and Ethel Hornbeck
Gary and Tramar Jennings
Thomas and Roberta Juska
Alex and Caitlin Jutca
Nicholas Keller  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Robert Kelly
Randolph Kohler  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Erin E. Kozub
Nora Kramer
Michelle R. LePage
Terry Lulias
Mary Therese Lysaught
Thomas Mailhot
John Marshalek
Charles McKee
Kevin and Catherine McKenna
Thomas and Madeleine McKeon
John and Kelly Miller
David and Nancy Minnick     
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Rebecca A. Mitrione
David and Virginia Moore
Dean W. Moran
Edward Moran
William J. Moran
Andrew and Anita Nardone
Robert and Lisa Rose Noorani
Bradley and Suzanne Oliver
Our Lady of Good Counsel   
     High School  
   IMO Margaret Hanel

Gifts of $100 - $499
-Continued-

Steven and Donna Packard
Robert and Joan Papin
Henry and Patricia Perfetto

Joan Phillips  
   IHO Lynette Kyle
Carol A. Porter
Seth and Laura Recene
Robert and Ann Ryan
Robert and Manuela Sherman
Matilda M. Sodano
Rita A. Spinosa
St. Agnes Catholic Church
Susan Stein
Steven P. Grescovich
Andy and Pat Stoltman
Oliver and Christine Strickland
Michael F. Swanick, Sr.
Les Szekely
Daniel and Andrea Tarlas  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Scott D. Thomas
Susan Tran 
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Rudy and Jane Usic
Brian and Jennifer Wang
Richard W.Warriner III 
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Jay J. Wege
Brendan and Kathleen Weiden
Barry and Sharon Weidner
Alex and Kami Wong
Christopher Wright  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Maureen Tarsi Wynne

Donors to Project Fiat



Gifts to $100

Scott and Kimberly Andrien
Anonymous 
Josh and Dana Baer
Tran Hue Banh
Alphonse W. Barbato
Emily Black
Edward S. Burke
Margaret Bykowski
Frances C. Byron
Maura Carroll
Caroline M.Catalano
Kenneth Cecco
Emily Chambers  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Frank and Gerry Clyatt
Mark and Kathryn Cole
Margaret Collins  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Martin and Linda Connolly
Mary Cooper
Court St. Dominic 2222
Andrew and Karen D’Ascenzo
Judge Bernice Deangelis
Maria J. Landis Derham
Tara Devoy
Dorothea Di Giovanni
David G. Didden
Maria DiMarco

Gifts to $100
-Continued-

Kevin and Margaret Dowling
Gary Driller
Sharon Duncan
Thomas and Elizabeth Egan
Thomas Eichler
Helen T. Farnon
Andrew Feucht II
Maureen Finley
Melissa Gavin
William and Dennise Gitzen
Kristina Glines  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Tom Gluckman  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Andrew J. Gordon
Joseph and Lynn Graci
Charles and Diana Griffen
Carol Griffin
Russell and Rosann Grose
Handmaids of the Sacred Heart 
     of Jesus, Miami Community
Sean D. Hanel
Daniel C. Harrer, Jr.
Terrence and Michelle Hartig
Brad and Suzanne Heger 
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Amy Hendel

Gifts to $100
-Continued-

Danny and Jess Hendel
David and Gayle Hendel
Joseph and Beth Hendel
Tom Hendel
Gerard M. Holdsman
Martin and Maureen Howe
Howard and Eileen Hughes
Kristina B. Jones
Christina Juergens  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Marino and LeeAnne Kaminski
Rosemary Kamtoo-Fu
William and Leslie Kelso
Marylou Klein
Christopher and Caroline Koetting
Thomas and Deborah Krall
Linda G. Kramer
Emil and Robin Krueger 
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Leslie Dozsa
Joseph A. Lloyd
Andrew and Carol Loffredo
Francis and Karen Lynch
Patricia Marion
Gustave and Julienne Mbuy
Joe and Mary McCafferty
Paul and Melinda McCann

Gifts to $100
-Continued-

James P. McConarty
Lawrence and Maureen McElroy
Terence and Patricia McGovern
Craig McGuire  
   IMO Margaret Hanel
Craig and Marie McHugh
Ralph and Patricia Melfi
Holly Merlini
Robert and Maureen Miller
Megan Elizabeth O’Connor
Robert O’Donnell
Daniel and Anisa Ralls
Timothy and Joan Riddle
John and Maureen Rilling
Stephen and Patricia Ringkamp     
   IMO Margaret Hanel  
Richard Saraceni
Christa E. Scheve
Emily Scovill
Marty and Kitsy Sheahan     
   IMO Margaret Hanel
James and Marianne Stack
James and Carol Sterner
Louis and Joann Teti
Catherine A. Troisi
Mary Ellen Walls
Alison C. Walter
Bernadette M. Weis

Donors to Project Fiat

Volunteers join Sister 
Sagrario Núñez 
visiting a home in Las 
Delicias.
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Saint Raphaela Mary 
Society

($10,000 and above)
 
Ward and Kathy Fitzgerald

Handmaid Society
($5,000 to $9,999)

Jacques and Marie Phelan Gordon

Circle of Compassion
($1,000 to $4,999)

Ray and Carol Angelo
Jeffrey W. Barker	
   IHO Sr. Gloria Petrone, acj
Joseph and Jean Eble
Donald and Theresa V. Ferrari
Andrew and Cindy Watts Jen
Maggie McGill
Kelli Powell 
Silvia V. Nilsen	
   IMO Mr. and Mrs. Jose M. Villazon
Megan Prilutski
David and Mary C. Reid
Dave and Suzanne Rowland
Jack and Peggy Seydow      
   IMO John C. Seydow	
Katherine Sherman
Jeannette Velazquez
 

Circle of Joy
($500 to $999)

Bernard Dauenhauer and 
     Jean Friedman
Jim and Linda Eastwood
Thomas and Monica Forst
Bill and Bonnie Gillespie	
   IHO Sr. Maureen Gillespie, acj 
Sid and Helena Gosser	
   IHO Mackenzie Turner, 
   Robbie and Charlie Thomas 
Rita Higgins
Bruce and Kate Langsen
Qiuyun Li
Suzanne McGowan
John and Lori Peruto	
   IMO Beatrice and Robert Nicoletti
Paul Ryan and Winifred Doyle
John and Dorothy Scanlon	  
   IMO Sr. Elizabeth McCoy, acj
Kirby Schulberg
   IMO Sara Blackburn

Circle of Hospitality
($250 to $499)

Charles B. Blackburn
Greg Bremser
Kim Chi Dang
Emily DiPietro    
   IHO DiPietro and Winter 
   Families and IMO Sr. 
   Dorothy Beck, acj 
Thomas and Kimberly Finnerty
   IHO Sr. Gloria Petrone, acj
Anita Fitzgerald
John and Maureen Helbig
   IMO Colleen Williams
George and Oksana Hud
   IMO Mr, R and Dr. M 
   Baltarowich
Carmen Madrazo
   IHO Sr. Jessica Kerber, acj
Very Rev. Donald F. Reilly, O.S.A.
Thomas and Erin Reusche
Mary Scott
Raul and Annie Trujillo
   IHO All Handmaids
   especially Athens & Atlanta
Tri and Dung Vo
David and Francine Wirsching

Circle of Humility
($100 to $249)

Bill and Anne Arnold	
   IHO Sr. Kathy Gazie, acj 
Ernie and Betty Beck	
   IMO Sr. Dorothy Beck, acj, 
   Dorothy and Ernie Beck
Manon Braciszewski           
   IHO Michael Braithwaite 
   and Eileen Zaleski
Dennis D. Brogan
Carol Buono	
   IMO Sr. Mary Ann Craig, acj 
   and Sr. Dorothy Beck, acj
Barbara Buskey	
   IHO Sr. Pilar Dalmau, acj and 
   IMO Sr. Jane Anderson, acj, 
   Sr. Rose Harmsen, acj, and 
   Mrs. Leo Jansen
Joe and Arlene Carrello	  
   IMO Rosaria Carrello
Noreen Cherry	
   IMO Patrick and Kathleen Cherry
Jack and Betty Anne Cooper
   IMO Herman Ledger 
Paul and Nancy Cushing	
   IMO Sr. Philomena Monte, acj
Joseph amd Melinda Daly
Timothy Denny
Lisa Detwiler	
   IMO Lena Cipollone
Barbara Devenny	
   IMO Mary James and 
   Sr. Dorothy Beck, acj
Ha and Thu Dinh
John Fitzpatrick
Edward and Kathy Flood	   
   IMO Glen G. Flood	
James and Kathleen Geppert
Greg and Eileen Geruson
John and Lucy Gift
Donald and Elizabeth Gober	
   IMO Sr. Rose Harmsen, acj,   
   Sr. Jane Anderson, acj, and 
   Sr. Virginia Hajinian, acj
Isabela Jean Haze  
   IHO Fidel and Carole Rodriguez
Gerard M. Holdsman
James Holterman

Circle of Humility 
-Continued-

Hospitaller Brothers of St. 
     John of God
Martin and Maureen Howe	
   IMO Mary C. Perrotto 
Thomas and Rosemarie Ingelsby
Catherine Jacobs
John and Rosemary Lutz	
   IMO Maggie Furphy
Evelyn T. Lynch
Jeanette Maisano
Georgina Maher
   IMO Pedro and Georgina Sanches
     and IHO Ita and Aba
Louise J. Malanoski
Caroline Mancini
Frank and Cindy May
Jerry and Terry McConeghy	
   IMO Veronica McConnell
William and Pat McDonough
Frank Monte
Mary Morris
Huyen L. Ngo
Heather Owens
Luis Palacios
George Pinchock
Richard Ricchetti
Patricia Rizzo
Michael and Laura Savage
Allen and Sally Serfas 
   IHO Postulant Lauren Serfas    
Mary Schott
Lawanda Sheridan	
   IMO deceased Sheridan  
   family members
Fred and Susan Singer
Thomas J. Speakman
St. Agnes Catholic Church
Charles and Susan Stinson	
   IMO Kathleen Ewing
Barbara Termini
Nancy Undercoffler
   IMO Harry Undercoffler
Tom and Winifred Vander Neut   
   IMO James Shields
James and Nancy Whiteman	
   IMO Ted and Berenice DeCerchio
William R. May Funeral Home, Inc.

Donors to Handmaids USA Province
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Circle of Simplicity
(Gifts to $100)

Anonymous (2)
Donna Baudo
Ann Bell
Robert Bergan
Edward and Dolores Boyle
James and Mary Bradshaw	
   IMO Gino Greatti
Doris M. Brinker	
   IMO Georganne Campbell 
   and IHO Mark Veckees 
Dolores Brough
Margaret Bykowski	
   IHO People of Las Delicias   
   and El Salvador

Circle of Simplicity
-Continued-

Neil and Bernadette Dougherty	
   IMO Pat Higgins Ganther ADA’58
Patrick Ehret 
Ron and Barbara Endo
Josephine Faia	
   IMO Eileen George	
Dante and Celeste Fulginetti	
   IMO Vincenzo Leporace
Frank and Ada Gil
Daniel C. Harrer, Jr.
Catherine Harvey	
   IMO Joe and Mary Rein
Barbara A. Higgins	
   IMO Emilie and John   
   Higgins and Marie Gall	

Circle of Simplicity
-Continued-

Mildred Lester 
Helen Magee	
   IMO Frank Magee	
Anita Marotta	
   IMO Anthony Marotta
Martin and Kathleen McCarrick
   IMO Sr. Brigid McGarvey, acj
Jeff and Molly McDonnell
Lawrence and Maureen McElroy
Sarah McGee	
   IMO Sr. Dorothy Beck, acj	
Rev. James J. McKeaney
Ann McLaughlin	
   IMO David McLaughlin and  
   Dan Pepersack

VMary Meehan	
   IMO Austin A. Meehan, Jr.
Bernard and Marguerite Mitchell	
   IMO Russo and Mitchell   
   Families
Marianne O'Connor
James and Angela Olbrich
Isabel Perera	
   IHO The Handmaids
Connie Perna

V indicates deceased donor

Donors to Handmaids USA Province

“The measure of 
your success will be 
the measure 
of your 
generosity.”
	   Pope John Paul II 

John D. Cipollone, Sr.	  
   IMO Lena Cipollone
Ellen Curcio
Patrick and Suzanne Curran	
   IMO Brendan Fitzpatrick 
Rita Defelippes	
   IMO Romolo, Eleanor, and 
   Rom Forcino, Jr.
John and Joann DiBenedetto
Dorothea DiGiovanni 
VLydia DiPietro	
   IMO Ernest and Josephine DiPietro
Thomas and Trinity Kolimago Dixon

Peg Ierley
Joann James
Gina Jerome
Dorothy Jones	
   IMO Deceased members  
    of the Nowicki and Jones family
Jo Kelly
Christine Lautner	
   IMO Josephine Dicciani and
   IHO The important work of 
   the Handmaids

Circle of Simplicity
-Continued-

Rich Pfeiffer 
Stanley and Marita Podder	 
   IMO Anne S. Williams
Rev. Msgr. Richard T. Powers
Gerry Reitz
Wendy Ricker
Regina Robson
Joseph and Angie Ryan
Patricia Ryan	
   IMO Robert Ryan
Joshua Schrier
Natalie Stephens    
   IMO Sr. Philomena Monte, 
   acj and Marian Thude	
Anne M. Stout

Paul Tomasetti
Kelly Vesey	
   IMO Allison Crozier
Herman Weinrich	
   IMO Kathryn Weinrich
Steve and Jane Zegestowsky 
Miriam C. Zimmer      
   IMO Sr. Dorothy Beck, acj
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Gift of Compassion
Nance K. Dicciani

          Gift of Humility	
Foundation Capital Management

Gift of Joy
Tom and Mary Breslin	

Gift of Hospitality 
Ray and Carol Angelo
John Dwyer and Juanita 
     Price Dwyer
Joan Hilferty
John and Maureen Rilling
Antonia Romano	
Richard and Ellen Ryan	
William R. May Funeral  
     Home, Inc.

Major Donors
ACJ Associates, Wyncote
Alvare and Associates
Ancillae-Assumpta Academy
Colleen Babich
Ernie and Betty Beck
Dennis D. Brogan
Ed and Sue Buck
Claire Chovanes
Patricia Crognale
John and Joann DiBenedetto
Emily DiPietro
Rev. Bernard C. Farley
George Gaynor and 
     Anita Alvaré
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Geraghty
Sid and Helena Gosser
Handmaids of the Sacred 
     Heart of Jesus, Haverford
Handmaids of the Sacred 
     Heart of Jesus, Miami
Handmaids of the Sacred 
     Heart of Jesus, Mission Center
Handmaids of the Sacred 
     Heart of Jesus, USA Province
Handmaids of the Sacred 
     Heart of Jesus, Wyncote
John and Maureen Helbig
Leonard and Shareen Helbig
Rev. Thomas Higgins

Terry and Jeanne Hisey
James and Maureen Holman
Martin and Maureen Howe
John Cipollone Oil and Heat, Inc.
Robert and Fran Lantieri
Edward and Loretta Lemanowicz
John Lozano
John and Rosemary Lutz
Hon Wah Man and Emily Fung
Frank May and Cindy Fitzpatrick
Suzanne McGowan
Dan and Mary Mealey
Mary Morris
Robert and Kathleen Nardi
Sean and Anne O’Callaghan
Maria Orellano
Our Mother of Good Counsel 
     Parish
Ralph Gaudiello Plumbing 
     and Heating
Very Rev. Donald F. Reilly, O.S.A.
Thomas and Erin Reusche
Elizabeth Romano
James and Maryann Romano
Paul Ryan and Winifred Doyle
Karen Sabatino
Sacred Heart Church
Saint Basil Academy
Saint John Neumann Church
Saint Raphaela Center
Mary Schott
Sisters of Saint Basil
Saint Joseph’s Preparatory School
Saint Thomas of Villanova Parish
Taddeo’s Greenhouses, Inc.
Ventresca Travel
Tri and Dung Vo
WSFS Bank
John and Linda Weinrich

Donors
ACJ Associates, Haverford
Gena Anderson
Jack and Mary Adele Bogdon
Michael and Beth Ann Cavanaugh
William and Rita Clark
Jack and Betty Anne Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Daly
Angelina DiMedio
Neil and Bernadette Dougherty

G i f t s  t o  t h e  J o u r n e y  o f  H o p e

Handmaids of the 
Sacred Heart of Jesus, 

USA Province 
Development Advisory 

Board

2019-2020

CHAIR 
Jeffrey W, Barker

MEMBERS
Timothy Denny

Sr. Belén Escauriaza, acj
Kimberly Finnerty

Kathy Garrett
Sr. Kathleen Helbig, acj

Maureen Howe
Charles Minnich

Jaclyn Newns
Sr. Sagrario Núñez, acj

Lindsey Ranstrom
Erin Reusche

Thomas Reusche
Antonia Romano
Sr. Lyan Tri, acj

The purpose of  the 
Development Advisory 

Board is to assist the 
USA Province of  the 

Handmaids of  the Sacred 
Heart of  Jesus in its efforts 
to gain the public interest 
and the voluntary financial 

support necessary for 
continuing its Eucharistic/

Reparative mission and 
ministries among the 

people of  God.

Eileen Ellis
Teresa Ferry
Charles Friel, Inc.
Joseph and Diane Gala
Elizabeth Harris
Aldona Iacono
Mildred Lester
Jeanette Maisano
McGarrigle’s Auto Service
Rev. James McKeaney
Craig and Renee Meister
Rosalie Narducci
M. Palmisano
Stanley and Marita Podder
Regina Robson
John and Carol Thomas
Bethany Welch

Midway through the 
planning of the Journey 
of Hope, the COVID-19 

Pandemic forced the 
cancellation of the 

event.  The individuals 
and groups listed here 

had already made 
contributions, offered 

sponsorships, and secured 
advertisements for this 
annual signature event.  
100% of these generous 

supporters refused a 
refund offer and instead 

chose to have their 
contributions remain. The 
Handmaid USA Province 

is deeply humbled and 
grateful to recognize 
those whose kindness 
and support continue 
to demonstrate their 

unwavering faithfulness 
and generosity to the 

Handmaids. 
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H o n o r  a n d  M e m o r i a l  G i f t s

In memory of 

Eleanor (Pearl) McKelvie
March 5, 2020

Anonymous
James and Felicia Coffey

John Gallagher
Melissa Gonzalez 
Christopher Mead

Karen Mead  
Robert McCormick  

Eileen Raab 
Kathryn Shaw 

Kenneth and Kathleen Smith 
Vanguard Matching Gifts 

  Mary Gould 
Elizabete Vasconcelos Hammock

Richard Hussey
Thomas and M. Jean Lauth  

Christy Sinksen
Kathy Smith

Young Women’s Christian Organization 

In honor of 

Sister Marietta Jansen and Sister Margarita Martin

The Archdiocese of Philadelphia provided a grant of $4,300 
for retired sisters. 

The Berdan Support Fund provided a $2,000 grant for 
continued support of the Formation Program. 

The Butwell Family Foundation provided a grant in the 
amount of $1,000 for for unrestricted use by the USA Province. 

The California Community Foundation provided a grant in 
the amount of $10,000 for the Formation Program. 

The Connelly Foundation provided a $25,000 grant to the 
Saint Raphaela Center for facility improvements.

The National Religious Retirement Office provided a 
grant of $44,916.79 for retired sisters. 

The PHA Interdiocesan Fund for Religious provided 
a grant of $850.00 for retired sisters.

The Steven Molinari Family Fund provided a 
$68,000 grant to Project Fiat.

The Sullivan Family Charitable Fund provided a 
grant of $3,000 for the Athens community to use at 
their discretion and a $1,500 grant for unrestricted use 
by the USA Province. 

During the 2019-2020 year, the following agencies provided $160,566.79  in support to the Handmaids USA Province.  
We are deeply grateful for the generosity they offered to our mission and ministries.

G r a n t s

Eleanor (Pearl) McKelvie passed away 
peacefully on March 5, 2020. A frequent 
visitor to the Saint Raphaela Center, 
Pearl loved to sit and pray amid the 
tranquil beauty of the Center, finding it a 
place of respite and repose.  At the time 
of her death, Pearl’s family requested that 
memorial contributions in her name be 
made to the Handmaids.  We are honored 
to be recipients of this loving gesture.

Sisters Marietta Jansen and Margarita Martin, along with Sister Angela Cordero, were 
missioned to Athens, GA in September, 2002 to respond to the needs of a community of 
Latino immigrants. In the ensuing years, the sisters offered a loving environment trying to 
live out the Handmaid Charism of “healing hearts” to those in need and the most vulnerable 
among us.  To that end, an outreach center was created. “Oasis Católico Santa Rafaela” has 
become a beacon of light for the community. Beyond offering support, advocacy in the city 
and state, and basic necessities to the more than two thousand who live in the trailer park 
and those within a 50 mile radius, Religious Education in the Parish and Student Catholic 
Center was also provided.  Partnering with the University of Georgia, they established a 
tutoring program for the children in the community having more than 3,576 tutors who 
offered 90,467 hours of service throughout the 18 years. In June, 2020, the sisters were 
missioned to other Handmaid communities: Sr. Marietta to Wyncote and Sr. Margarita to 
Miami.

In gratitude for their many years of dedication and service to the Athens Community, 
some of their friends have chosen to honor them with a contribution to the senior sisters 
fund.  The Handmaids are deeply grateful for the generosity and kindness of the following 
individuals.
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The signature piece that will be a central focus 
of the outdoor garden at St. Raphaela Center 
features an extraordinary bronze sculpture 
designed by renowned artist, Timothy Schmalz. 
Fittingly, his design of The Last Supper captures 
the essence of Christ’s sharing His last meal with 
his friends. Highlighting the Handmaids profound 
devotion and reverence of the Eucharist, its 
addition to the Retreat Center adds a dimension 
of unparalleled beauty and inspiration.  Once in 
place, this spiritually and physically interactive 
masterpiece will serve to enhance the 
opportunities available for prayerful reflection, 
contemplation, and conversation with God.

Last Supper Sculpture Garden & Walking Path
Major Commemorative Gift Opportunities

Last Supper Table    Lydia Alvarez

Apostles’ Stools
Thuy-Linh and Luan Dang and Family
Joe and Donna Ferrier
Chuck and Betsy Minnich
David and Mary Reid
Antonia Romano and Family
Deacon David Schaeffer

Garden Benches
Ray and Carol Angelo
Tom Corley, Lizanne Corley, Susan 
Corley, and Carolyn Braithwaite
Tim and Jennifer Marler
Wendy Ricker
Jack and Fran Shutack

Remaining Commemoratives 

Walking Path (4 sections)     @$15,000
Last Supper Sculpture	           $50,000
Apostles’ Stools (6)	         @$3,000
Garden Benches (5)	         @$1,000

C o m m e m o r a t i v e  G i f t s
f o r  O u t d o o r  S c u l p t u r e  G a r d e n  &  W a l k i n g  P a t h

Commemorative Contributions Secured
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Fund Designations Grants Annual Fund Other Total

Aged and Infirm 50,066.79 2,095
5,037

(Novena of Masses)
1,800

(Memorial Gifts)

58,998.79

Ancillae-Assumpta Academy 275 275

Athens 3,000 500 3,500

Cuba Project 600 600

Formation 12,000 8,412.12 20,412.12

Human Migration 200 200

Project FIAT 68,000 1,269.15 69,269.15

Province General Operating 2,500 23,934.70
33,717.17

(Journey of Hope)
862.15

(Memorial Gifts)

61,014.02

Saint Raphaela Center 25,000 10,555
18,008.20

(Commemorative 
Gifts)

53,563.20

 

2019-2020
TOTALS

$160,566.79 $47,840.97 $59,424.52 $267,832.28

According to the requests of our donors, designations to specific funds have been honored.  The 
following chart details a breakdown of contributions.  These gifts do not include gifts or memorial 
gifts made directly to Saint Raphaela Center or Project Fiat.
  

C o n t r i b u t i o n  a n d  G i f t  D e s i g n a t i o n s

To Contribute 
to the 
Handmaids 
of the Sacred 
Heart of Jesus, 
USA Province, 
you may:

• Remit a check 
by mail to the: 
Handmaids 
of the Sacred 
Heart of Jesus, 
USA Province  
Development 
Office       
616 
Coopertown 
Road 
Haverford, PA 
19041

• Contribute 
on-line through 
visiting our 
website, www.
acjusa.org.

$388,738.92$209,827.25 $103,543.77 $75,367.90
2018-2019 
TOTALS

What a difference a year makes

       Grants             Annual Fund           Other              Total

  
  COMPARISON
    2018-2019

    2019-2020
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DIFFERENCE -$49,260.46 -$15,943.38 -$120,906.64-$55,702.80
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STAY CONNECTED

M atching Gif ts 
You can double or triple your 
support by designating the 
Handmaids of the Sacred Heart 
of Jesus, USA Province as the 
recipient of matching funds when 
your employer has a Matching 
Gift Program.  Please check 
with your employer to determine 
whether a Matching Gift Program 
is offered.

Planned Giving
Significant tax advantages are 
available for making contributions 
to charitable organizations 
through planned giving, (including 
bequests, securities, life 
insurance, annuities, and more). 
Please consider the Handmaids 
when planning your estate. 

Annual  Fund
Our Annual Fund helps provide 
support for the general operating 
expenses of the province, for 
formation and training, and for 
the continued care of our senior 
sisters.  The campaign extends 
from September 1 through August 
31 of each year.

M emorial  B equests 
Oftentimes when a loved 
one dies, the family wants to 
memorialize their loved one in 
a significant and meaningful 
way. One of the simplest ways 
to do this is to request that 
contributions in memory of your 
loved one be designated to the 
Handmaids of the Sacred Heart 
of Jesus, USA Province.   Foundation Suppor t

If you or a family member 
has established a foundation, 
contributions to the Handmaids 
may be made through your 
foundation.  If you serve on the 
board of a foundation, or if your 
employer has a foundation, 
please make us aware.  
Opportunities for grants are often 
available to organizations such as 
the Handmaids.

how
 can you help

?

Donate on-line at
www.acjusa.org
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